
USAGE OF THE CAVE AS RESERVABLE SPACE 
 
As a part of the D. P. Culp Student Center the CAVE, which is a highly functional area for some 
types of events, is made available as a reservable space.  However, since it is also a contract managed 
food service facility with equipment, food store, and supplies in the area, the following guidelines 
have been established for the reservation and use of the area. 
 
1.  If the reserving party does not want the area on an exclusive basis and is comfortable with the 

general public still entering and using the area then the established regular rental rates will 
apply.  The user must do nothing that will hamper the ongoing operation of the food service 
unit or customer access to and use of the facility 

 
Any group using the area is responsible for any clean up, initial chair/table arrangement, and 
replacement of the chairs and tables to their original positions (if at closing, the chairs would 
be placed on the tables).  This responsibility may be met by using volunteers from the 
reserving party or by paying a labor set-up/clean-up charge.  Arrangements for this process 
must be made at the time of the reservation. 

 
On a few occasions each year, the area may be used for official university functions.  When 
these types of events occur, the regular university custodial crew will take care of setup, tear 
down, and clean-up of the area. 

 
2.  If the reserving party wants to reserve the area on an exclusive basis and control entry to the area, 

then the group is responsible for paying the established regular rental rates and a special fee 
or volume guarantee to the food service.  Thus, if the group using the CAVE does not 
generate the agreed upon volume in the food service sales then the group will make up the 
difference with a payment directly to the food service.  If the group does not desire the food 
service area to even operate, then the group will need to pay the guarantee, which represents 
missed business revenue plus the labor cost of having one food service employee in the area 
to monitor and provide security for the equipment and merchandise. 

 
Any group using the area is responsible for any clean up, chair/table arrangement, and 
replacement of the chairs and tables to their original positions (if at closing, the chairs would 
be placed on the tables).  This responsibility may be met by using volunteers from the 
reserving party or by paying a labor set-up/clean-up charge.  Arrangements for this process 
must be made at the time of the reservation. 

 
On a few occasions each year, the area may be used for official university functions.  When 
these types of events occur, the regular university custodial crew will take care of setup, tear 
down, and clean-up of the area. 


